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Hospital communications project meeting
04/07/2014 Veysey Building
Family Faculty: Bel, Julia, Felicity, Peter, Sheri, Michael.
PenCRU: Chris, Katharine, Rebecca.  Visiting: Grace
Apologies: Kirstin
Overview
In this meeting we:
· Provided an update of the work done so far

· Reviewed the training package and discussed how it could be refined
· Discussed different ways of telling people about the research project
· Considered next steps

Work so far:
Chris gave an overview of the work done so far including the published systematic review about disabled children’s experience as inpatients, and an update on the qualitative paper ‘Communicating with disabled children when inpatients: Barriers and Facilitators identified by parents and professionals in a qualitative study’ which had received very positive initial peer reviews. A revised version of that paper has been resubmitted to the journal taking account of the reviewers’ helpful feedback. The analysis of the interviews with parents and professionals found:
Main barriers to communication between staff and child
· Time pressures for staff
· Communication is often not perceived as a priority

· Ineffective information sharing between staff/parents inhibits communication 

What improves communication between staff and child? 

· Developing a rapport with the child

· Having a good relationship with the family and child

· Having a family centred approach from staff

From this information, 4 key messages emerged that Rebecca has used in the training sessions:
1. It is OK not to know

2. Just ask - to learn about how an individual child communicates
3. Direct communication with the child, when appropriate, is valued
4. Many children can indicate Yes and No 
Rebecca gave and overview of the format and content of the training sessions. There have been 4 sessions in total with one more scheduled in the summer. Rebecca talked us through the training session which consisted of:

1. A warm-up group communication activity to engage participants
2. Parent experiences video to show parents as experts and their perspective
3. Group discussion on what could be done differently in relation to parent’s experiences
4. Interactive tasks (e.g. sensory impairment task)

5. Reviewing local practices, resources and policies
6. Awareness of some assistive communication aids, e.g. Makaton, PECS.
7. Moving forwards and how this will change your practice
Delivering the training and making changes on the ward benefited from ‘buy-in’ of senior managers and relevant committees and reviewing hospital policies and practices.
Discussion points 
· It is important that the ‘package’ is more than the one-hour training, and includes emphasis on reviewing policies and encouraging audits, and using posters etc. to raise/maintain awareness.

· It was agreed by the group that the 4 key messages were really clear and useful. It was suggested that these could be disseminated as a poster and other formats. 

· In relation to no.5, the group felt that in RD&E hospital, there were no visible signs that either ‘flagging’ yellow stickers on notes or hospital passports were being used.

· The length of the session - 50min-1hour is the most that would be feasible for most hospitals and staff. The guide must emphasise the need for those delivering the session to stay on-time. 

· It was also suggested that when people sign up to a training session they get sent ‘pre-reading’ documents that they can then refer to afterwards, e.g. paper or plain language summary. 
· The parent’s video – The group were happy with the content but thought it would be much improved if it was recorded again and edited more professionally. Chris to investigate.
· The no. of people at a training session – Rebecca felt that 16-20 people was the optimal amount for the session, regardless of room space. 
· We had discussed pros/cons of mandatory or non-mandatory training courses previously. One potential problem is providing training to nurses and other professionals who do not necessarily have protected time for training unless courses are mandatory. Therefore package might need to be tailored to different sub-groups of hospital staff, and also for students.

· The package would need some marketing to make people aware, ideas included HealthWatch, Parent Carer Forums, CaF, CCGs, informal contacts e.g. Taunton, North Devon hospitals. One idea was to recruit a champion for the project, e.g. Mr Tumble!

Next steps

· We will need to document in a ‘manual’ precisely what the training package is and involves to enable it to be replicated in other locations and by other people to the same effect. It was suggested to find examples of manuals developed for other purposes, e.g. Face2Face, CDC Expert Parents etc. Bel and Julia agreed to help with reviewing the manual.
· It would be useful to know if anyone has contacts in hospitals as we need a ‘Rebecca’ in each hospital to take on delivering the training programme. 

· Sheri had organised a slot to present the research to the RD&E Patient Carer Experience Group, we will look out for opportunities for ways to tell people about the project.
